
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

TETON COUNTY, IDAHO 

July 14, 2025 
 

Pursuant to established procedure, NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Teton County Board of County 

Commissioners (the “Board”) will hold a public hearing in the Commissioners' Chamber located on the First Floor 

(lower level, southwest entrance) at 150 Courthouse Drive in Driggs, Idaho on Monday July 14, 2025 beginning at 

9:00 am.  

 

9:00 am PUBLIC HEARING: Road Vacation/Abandonment/Addition Application:  

Ag Rim LLC, Ron Judy, Michael & Christina Assante, Bainbridge Earl Family Trust, and Joseph & Carol Felger 

applied for a Road Vacation/Abandonment/Addition Application to vacate/relocate portions of Packsaddle Road (W 

4000 N) and Hoopes Road on April 19 of 2016.  

A public hearing was held pursuant to that application on December 20, 2020. Upon consideration of the presented 

facts and testimony at the hearing, the Board granted the petition and vacated and relocated the requested portions of 

the above-mentioned roads. A map of the proposed vacation/relocation, included in the materials presented in that 

2020 hearing, is included. 

Written findings of fact and conclusions of law are required to effectuate validation/vacation proceedings under 

Idaho Code § 42-203. Because written finding of facts of conclusions of law from these previous hearings were 

inadvertently not recorded, and in light of the fact that no county commissioner taking part in the original decision 

currently serves on the Board, this hearing is set to present facts, evidence, and testimony to the current Board for 

issuance of written findings and conclusions.     

Location: Sections 5, 6, 8 T5N R44E; Section 25 T6N R43E; Sections 30, 31 T6N R44E 

  

ADJOURN  

Documents and information on the proposal are available for public viewing in the Teton 

County Engineer's Office at the Courthouse between the hours of 9am and 5pm, Monday 

through Friday, and online at www.tetoncountyidaho.gov. To view these items, go to 

Departments and select Public Works. Then select the Packsaddle Road Project item in 

the Side Bar. For further information, contact Darryl Johnson at (208) 776-8222, 

djohnson@tetoncountyidaho.gov, or 150 Courthouse Drive, Driggs, ID 83422.  

Written comments may be dropped off at 150 Courthouse Drive, Rm. 107 (Engineer's Office), Driggs Idaho 83422; 

faxed to (208) 776-8190; or emailed to djohnson@tetoncountyidaho.gov. Written comments must be received by 

5:00 pm, July 9 to be incorporated into the packet of information provided to the Board prior to the hearing. Public 

comments at this hearing are welcome.  

 
First Publication June 11, 2025 

Second Publication July 2, 2025 
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